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From the Churchwardens

Easter is here and the end of three months of our interregnum.    We have 
had fourteen different priests taking our services and we are very grateful to 
them.

As many of you will know we have now completed the Parish Profile – 
written by fourteen different people and then assembled – and the search for 
a new priest began in early March.   If you would like to read the profile you 
can find it on our website (www.sandon-church.info)

During a vacancy we are expected to keep to the existing service pattern.   
This we have done and have been very encouraged by the level of attendance 
both on Sundays and at our mid-week Tuesday service. Our Youth Ministry 
team too has sustained and developed our monthly Messy Church meeting 
with encouraging results.

We look forward to seeing many of you either at the Easter Day Service (31st 
March at 10.00) which is to be taken by the Archdeacon of Chelmsford or 

perhaps to see the Easter flowers on Sunday from 11.30 or Monday 1st April 
from 2.00pm when refreshments will be available.

Churchwardens

News from Uganda
Life in Uganda remains a challenge work wise. The position is far from 
secure, but at least it is keeping me busy.
Dessi has settled again remarkably well, and enjoys the gym where we live. 
She has a few very good friends around her now, which is great news.
Christmas on the Nile was fantastic. Fortunately it is only two hours drive 
away, so is not too far. I was able to unwind for three very enjoyable days / 
nights. Anthony & I tried to fish several times but to no avail. However we 
enjoyed the mountain biking en famille and the other various activities. The 
view and food were amazing. Santa Claus found us, so all in all it was a huge 
success.
Anthony loves his school. Lots of fun, activities and sport. The level of 
mathematics is the main concern.
Hope all is well with you all, and we look forward to seeing you on our leave 
in the U K.
Andrew Guy Speakman.





Sandon WI March 2013 meeting.

The President, Joan Southey, welcomed members and a visitor. She said that Marjorie 
Edwards, a past member ,had recently died, and Margaret Gill was in hospital, so 
the flowers on the top table brought by Monica Richardson would be taken to her 
Jeruslam was  then sung.
The Treasurer said that she would be closing the books at the end of the month so 
asked to be told about any expenses members wished to claim.
The Speaker, Jane Malyon, then gave a most interesting and amusing talk about her 
life since being adopted as a “ Waif and Stray” She had to be “graded” for suitability 
for adoption, but had a very happy childhood with a brother ( also adopted) who 
wanted “ someone to play with”. After the death of her adoptive parents and when 
she was married and a Mother herself she set about finding her birth parents, and 
followed a long trail which finally ended on Epping station when she met her 
Canadian Mother for the first time. Her Canadian Father had died, but his family 
invited her to a family party and (apart from Uncle Harold) were very warm and 
welcoming.. so the story had a happy ending. She was thanked by Dorothy Gray.
After tea, Dorothy reminded us about the Spring group Meeting on April 2nd. The 
next meeting will be the Institute’s Spring Show with a light lunch costing £2 served 
at 12.45, but please put your name on the list if you wish to come.    There will be a 

walk in the bluebell woods on April 18th led by Eileen Bartrup. Park at the general’s 
Arms, and lunch will be served there at 12.30 The 95th anniversary lunch will be on 

16th May and Sue has the details and she also has the tickets for the Beetle drive on 
May 17th.Finally we were asked to read the information about the resolution on saving 
our High Streets. This is in WI Life and is also online.
One or two items from Essex News were then mentioned including photos of Sandon 
members decorating the Christmas tree outside the Church  and, the day at the County 
Cricket ground on July 14th. There is an order from for the new crossword and the 
bulb order forms have arrived.
Frances then gave her report on the County Annual Meeting saying what a good day 
it had been, and how interesting and amusing Adam Henson from Countryfile had 
been.
The Flower of the Month was won by Celia Kerslake.
Joan then said that at the Annual Meeting in May the Chairman, Secretary and 
Treasurer would all be resigning as well as several Committee members, so she asked 
members to consider seriously standing for the Committee
The next meeting will be on Thursday, April 11th and will be the Spring Show, with 
lunch being served at 12.45.

Anne Nickol



Red Riding Hood                                                    by Richard Hills

It has always intrigued me that fairy tales are based on such violent themes  and 
this one is no exception.    Although its origins are much earlier most of us know 
the Grimm Brothers version with a fearsome wolf (here a small fearsome wolf 
played well by Harvey Cooper) a beautiful girl – here played convincingly by 
Jessica Bailey and a grandmother – not played at all because she has been locked 
in the shed by the fearsome wolf.

This SAYF production was played by a cast of 15, many of whom also doubled 
up as a chorus of villagers, pixies, excellent dancing ultra-violet pigs, squirrels 
and a colourful snake who quite stole the scene in which she  featured.
As always the superb costumes set the tone and the actors responded to their 
parts.  Jade Cooper, Emily Flack and Courtney Bullen were good as sinister 
secret police with improbable names:  Rachel Head and Conor Hicks were 
convincing as the ‘Male leads’ and Abbi Flack was a small, word-perfect and 
very effective Fairy Twinkle who made all our problems disappear.

Ella Cooper and Nicola Morl (Gerty  and Liesl)  interacted well with the 
audience and the impressive comic talents of Jessica Moore as Idle Jack were 
again in evidence as she danced and sang and generally moved about the stage in 
a professional way.

We all like to boo the baddies but this time we had a real baddie to boo.    For me 
Charlotte Dack as Horrible Hilda, the Witch of the Woods really stole the show.    
Appearing in a pool of green light she oozed malicious, spine-chilling malignity 
which I’m sure made the tiny tots in the audience glad that their mums were 
nearby!!

The music – a good mixture of new and familiar tunes – was, as always crisply 
played by James Tovey with Thomas Moore(drums) and Jamie Haines (guitar) 
and the scenery was as good as ever.

Of course it all ended joyously, as always in pantos and we all went home happy.   
This young cast did an excellent job as did the production team of over 30 
according to the programme.

This is production number 39.   Thank you Peter Ellis and congratulations, 
members of the St Andrew’s Youth fellowship.

Michael Puffett





The Children’s Society

Thank you to all the Box Holders for all your donations to this very worthy 
cause.

A total of £286.00 was collected. If anyone else would like a box, please 
contact me.

Eileen Bartrup.
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Sandon Village Hall Film Nights

APRIL 6th-----THE PIANO
.

Doors open: 7:00pm
Film starts: 7:30pm

Please bring your own drinks and 
glasses.

Please pay on arrival at the door
Adults £5.00 Child £3.00

All proceeds will go to the village hall 
fund.

Julie 475976, Judy 224747,
Narelle 223536 

as well as co-ordinate the work they 
each do separately. When they do, 
they are acting as Churches 
Together.”
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CTiC’s main function is to act as a 
catalyst for churches and their members 
to collaborate together, share resources 
and ideas and have fellowship with one 
another. We do this in three main ways:
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(Continued over page)

A while ago Michael Puffett asked me 
to put a link to CTiC on Sandon’s 
own church website which I did. This 
article has been sent to us by its 
secretary, Pat Bruguier. It gives a 
bigger picture of CTiC’s work. 
Richard Cecil.

At our AGM in June 2012, we 
reported that a recent survey of 
church leaders had revealed that they 
wanted Churches Together in 
Chelmsford (CTiC) to raise the 
awareness of its members of what 
CTiC does. This article is an attempt 
to keep member churches informed 
about what we do and our general 
strategy for encouraging Christians in 
the city.

CTiC is a collection of churches in 
Chelmsford, of which Sandon is a 
member, who agree to try to work 
together and collaborate for the good 
of the Christian Mission. The 
Churches Together in Britain and 
Ireland (CTBI) website says the 
following:

“There are many different 
Christian churches and 
denominations, but all have the 
same basic calling - to worship 
God, to share the good news about 
Jesus Christ and to work for the 
good of all people. So churches 
often need to work together,



The 2013 School of 
Prayer

organised by the Chelmer Crouch Group 
of Churches

The 2013 School of Prayer is being 
organised by the Chelmer Crouch Group 
of Churches and welcomes anyone of any 
church or none to explore different 
approaches to prayer from within the 
Christian tradition.  
The introductory sessions will be held on 
one evening a month starting at 8pm and 
finishing at 9.30pm.  The sessions will be 
held either in the Church itself or 
associated Church meeting room / hall 
(further details will be available 
throughout the year).  
Each evening will consist of three key 
elements: an introductory talk; an 
opportunity to experience prayer and 
praying; an opportunity to meet, discuss, 
share thoughts over a cup of tea/coffee.
There is no course or session fee, 
however a contribution towards 
refreshments would be appreciated.
Please call any of the CCG clergy 
for further details. 
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We would especially value the input 
from new supporters, and if you 
would like any further details on the 
work of CTiC or its events, please 
contact the Secretary, Pat Bruguier 
(e-mail as above).

Richard Cecil

The UK's first Christian sitcom

Dear Churches Together in 
Chelmsford,

I thought your congregations 
would be interested to know that 
audio samples are now available 
of ‘Grandpa Ted’, the UK’s first 
Christian sitcom. To hear a few 
clips, go to: 
www.soundcloud.com/philtwalker . 
The series airs on TWR UK and 
which will be broadcast from 
April to June 2013. I’m hoping 
that people will enjoy this new, 
fun and fresh form of Christian 
entertainment! If you’d like 
more info please ask as it seems 
like the kind of thing that your 
church would be interested in 
hearing about.

Ways to listen: Sky digital 
channel 0138, Freesat channel 
790, DAB digital radio in the 
North West, listen live via 
www.twr.org.uk  .

Each episode will be available 
to download from the website of 
TWR after broadcast: 
www.twr.org.uk/ondemand .

For regular updates go to the 
twitter or facebook pages for 
‘Grandpa Ted’: 
www.twitter.com/GrandpaTed1  and 
www.facebook.com/GrandpaTed1

In case you’d like to know more 
please do email me or have a 
look at the original press 
release that’s been sent out:

From: Phil Walker, Trans World 
Radio-UK.
Email: pwalker@twr.org.uk

Thursday 11th April
8pm in the meeting room opposite the 

main entrance door to
St John the Baptist, Danbury

Celtic Prayer
Led by The Revd Clive Ashley, Priest-

in-Charge of St John the Baptist, 
Danbury and St Mary the Virgin, 

Little Baddow.

Morning, Midday and Evening Prayer 
- is at the core of the life of the 
‘Northumbria Community’ and other 
Celtic based Communities who also 
follow the rich tradition of monastic 
communities through the centuries. A 
regular cycle of daily prayers 
constitutes the essential rhythm of life 
around which other activities can take 
their proper place.  Saying or praying 
the Office can be a routine part of the 
Christian community meeting 
together and a routine part for 
individuals and families.  The words 
of the Daily Office are drawn from a 
variety of sources, such as St Patrick's 
Breastplate, Teresa's Bookmark, 
Columba's Blessing.  Morning and 
Evening Prayer include scripture 
readings, meditations and prayers 
there is an opportunity to pray 
whatever is on your mind and heart, 
offering to God the concerns of the 
day, your personal needs and prayers 
for other people.

Come along and find out more.


